ACADEMIC AFFAIRS AND CURRICULUM COMMITTEE
A2C2 Agenda for March 28, 2007
Kryzsko Commons Dining Rooms C & D

3:30 p.m.

Attendees:  Ann Rethlefsen, Larry Bergin, Rodney Nowosielski, Ed Thompson, Sara Hein, Dan Kauffman, Paul Johnson, Toby Dogwiler, Shellie Nelson, Greg Schmidt, Allison Quam, Bill Murphy, Robin O'Callaghan, Chris Malone, Pat Paulson, Rich MacDonald, Catherine Nosek, Matt Bosworth, Susan Sefkow, Ron Elcombe, Ruth Charles, Brian Aldrich, Barb Boseker, Vanessa Fernandez Greene, Richard Shields, Paul Schumacher, Beckry Abdel-Magid, Jennifer Anderson, Gabriel Manrique
Guests:  Cathy Summa, Glenn Petersen, Sudharsan Iyengar, 
I. Call to Order:  the meeting was called to order at 3:3 pm by chair Anne Rethlefsen
II. Adoption of Agenda: Kauffman/Schumacher m/s to approve, passes  unanimously
III. Approval of Minutes: March 14, 2007  Schumacher/Thompson m/s to approve with typo correction to Minnesota State University, Mankato
IV. Chair’s Report-none
V. General Education Course Substitution Requests: none
VI. Course & Program Proposal Subcommittee Report: Ed Thompson—from March 21, 2007. The CPPS recommends approval/disapproval of the following courses and programs.  All voted on at once.  Issue of CAST404 course title using ‘Sociology’.  Proposal carries unanimously.
A.  New Course:  EDUC 299 - Latino and Latin American Perspectives.    Approved 

with two modifications by 3/22/07:  

            

B.  Revised Course:  CHEM 410/510, Polymer Chemistry.       Approved 

 

C.  Revised Program:  HERS, Exercise Science Option.      Approved 

 

D.  New Program:  Child Advocacy Studies Minor 

        and six  New Courses:                                                   All Approved 

            a. CAST 302 Global Child Advocacy Issues
            b. CAST 403 Child Exploitation, Pornography, & the Internet         
            c. CAST 404 Sociology of Child Poverty
         d. WAGS/CAST 405 Gender, Violence, & Society
         e. CAST 406 Child Advocacy Research Studies
          f. CAST 407 Capstone Experiences
VII. University Studies Subcommittee Report, J. Paul Johnson – from March 21, 2007. The USS recommends approval/disapproval of the following courses.

USS recommends approval of listed renewal requests and course proposals.  Subcommittee recommendation passes unanimously.
I. RENEWAL REQUESTS: BASIC SKILLS
A. Mathematics 
· MATH 100  Survey of Mathematics 3
· MATH 110  Finite Mathematics  3

· MATH 120  Precalculus  4

· MATH 130  Matrix Algebra  3

· MATH 140  Applied Calculus  3

· MATH 150  Modeling/Precalc&Stat  3

· MATH 155  Calculus Based Modeling 3

· MATH 160  Calculus I  4

· MATH 165  Calculus II  4

· STAT 110  Fund of Statistics  3

B. Physical Development and Wellness 

· PER 100, 101, 102, 103, 104, 112, 122, 123, 134, 135, 137, 139, 140, 141, 142, 144 (All Activities) 1 
· PER  199  Lifetime Fitness 2 

· PER  214  Standard First Aid/CPR  2 

· PER  239  Outdoor Pursuits  3 
II. COURSE PROPOSALS

A. Humanities: RESC 140, Topics in the Humanities: (Topic) (3), Ron Elcombe
B. Fine & Performing Arts: RESC 143, Experience and Expressions: (Topic) (3), Ron Elcombe 
Subcommittee recommendation to approve passes unanimously.
VIII. Notifications

A. One Time Course Offering: Political Science and Public Administration: Elective; Summer 2007
B. CHEM 341: Organic & Polymer Chemistry is being BANKED; instead the engineering students will take CHEM 340 Organic Chemistry and CHEM 410 Polymer Chemistry
C. THAD 381: The Arts Organization: ONE TIME COURSE OFFERING

D. THAD 385: Management in the Arts: ONE TIME COURSE OFFERING

E. CS: NOTIFICATION: Change in existing program: “For majors, at least 18 credit hours of 300 and 400 level CS courses, with at least 12 credit hours beyond the Computer Science core requirements, must be earned at WSU. Courses taken through the MSU Common Market Program do not satisfy this requirement.”

F. ENG382 Topics in Composite Materials is being banked
G. ENGR412 Kinetics and Reactor Design

H. CS210-dropped ENG111 prerequisite, now no prerequisite, course level changed, from 210 to 110.

IX. Old Business:

A. Student Grading Policy m/s Shields/Thompson to take off the table and discuss the student grading policy.  Motion passes.
Department of Nursing does not support the student grading policy as written because it is too restrictive.  Each department should decide on their own.  Department of Sociology feels the same way.  Accounting Department concurs and offers an alternative policy, which the Theatre and Dance Department concurs in.  
Richard Shields passed out University of Pittsburgh guidelines for undergraduate teaching assistants.
Ron Elcombe-should be stated that assigning of grades is faculty professional responsibility.  Not doing so could result in unintended consequences-Minnesota State Mankato stating “why would you want to go to WSU?, they have students grading you”
Matt Bosworth-subjective grading needs to be discussed more.
Ruth Charles-Social Work feels it is more of an individual department issue.  They respect the judgment of the other faculty.
Toby Dogwiler-Geoscience feels that it is a department issue and oppose the current proposed policy as written.  Geoscience currently has its own written policy.
Susan Sefkow-Psychology department also feels that student grading is a department matter.
Robin O’Callaghan-Mass Communications feel it is a department and a dean issue.
Ed Thompson-  glad that departments have policies in place.  It is nice to get a copy of that policy.  Are these policies being followed?
Larry Bergin, Accounting-in case of grading mistake by student, it should simply be up to the faculty to correct that error and ultimately assign the grade.
Paul Schumacher, Computer Science-problems should be settled by the Dean.  CS department is opposed to the current policy.
Paul Johnson, English-their department does not and has never used student graders, but respects the fact that other departments are using such.  Feels that the subcommittee should review the aforementioned current department student grading policies.
Rodney Nowolsielski-Art- they do not use student graders,  They voted to approve the policy as written.
Greg Schmidt-History- need to realize that a student grading policy could negatively impact teacher job security by replacing teachers with students.  Also if this is a valuable experience for the student grader, they should not be paid.
Dan Kauffman-Economics and Finance-There is a resource issue involved.  If one department has $$ allocated to hire student graders, should not all departments have $$ available to them.  He has never seen an Economics department have students grade tests.
Greg Schmidt-Is student grading ever discussed at CPPS?  No.
Richard Shields-classes have more students, so there will be more of a need for student graders.
Larry Bergin-doubtful that this increase in student graders will materialize because publishers are creating electronic grading packages that obviate the need for human grading.
Motion-  Student Grading Policy as written, motion fails 3 in favor, 3 abstain, majority against.  
Ron Elcombe stated that work on this policy needs to continue, especially review of current department policy.  Moves that at a later date another recommendation based on current practices should be brought forward to A2C2 by this subcommittee.  m/s Elcombe/Johnson
Dan Kauffman-does this mean the subcommittee will inventory all current department policies.  Elcombe –yes.
Larry Bergin speaks against the motion because he stated that most departments just spoke in favor of leaving student grading policy up to the individual department.
Cathy Summa speaks against the motion.  She feels this motion questions faculty academic freedom.  Currently departments do not intrude on how other departments teach and evaluate their courses.
Ed Thompson countered that currently A2C2/CPPS exists to evaluate how this is done.
Susan Sefkow-if we start policing grading are we going to next police if/how textbooks are used (or not) during a course?
Sara Hein-the committee focused on this policy from the student grader’s perspective and the issue of data privacy.  The focus was not on what happens in the classroom.  Students need to be aware of their rights and their restrictions.  
Anne Rethlefsen-Faculty Senate discussed this issue.  A lot of comments from senators.  A2C2 has the authority to go further than what the law requires, but has not yet.
Glenn Petersen spoke to the student data privacy issue.  Training will be required for ALL MnSCU employees statewide.  The modules are currently being developed.  Most likely will be available in the fall.  Training will include student graders.
Motion vote- yes 10, opposed 13, 1 abstain.  Motion fails.
B. None
X. New Business: None
XI. Adjournment:  meeting adjourned at 4:27pm by chair Anne Rethlefsen
